

BOARD OF DIRECTORS Connie S. Griffin Leslie Brister Steven C. Farrell Robert Kinzel Kenneth L. Stone

GENERAL MANAGER Alan E. Clanin

To: Board of Directors

From: Alan E. Clanin, General Manager

Date: November 22, 2019

Subject: Consolidation with Valley View Park Mutual Water Company

The District has contacted Bob Kavert, President of the Board of Valley View Park Mutual Water Company (VVPMWC) regarding their request that the District consider the potential for annexation and consolidation.

It was explained to Mr. Kavert that the District is here to serve and is looking forward to the possibility of serving the area. I further explained that the District will need to gather as much information about VVPMWC prior to any formal plans that may require spending. We agreed with Mr. Kaverts' suggestion that Field Supervisor Steve Wood and select District Staff occasionally accompany Valley View Park Staff to gain knowledge of the water system and future upgrades that may be required. As the District currently performs repairs for VVPMWC on an as needed basis, any information or knowledge gained will be a benefit.

District Staff is currently researching the potential cost of consolidation and the Local Agency Formation Commission process.